
Secretary:  sec@ssaat03.com        Post:  PO Box 1366 Hobart 7000        Web:  www.ssaat03.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 BBuullll  BBaarrrreell                     

   A Quarterly Newsletter of SSAA T03 Pontville Branch Inc                                                         Vol.10   March   2011  

FFrroomm  tthhee  CCoommmmiitttteeee::  
 

 

The next Open Committee meeting will be on Monday 
21st Mar, starting at 7:30pm at the AIF Smallbore 
Range Clubrooms. Any other matters that need to be 
brought to the Committee's attention at other meetings 
can be presented via the Secretary.  
 

The Branch now has 470+ registered members. Keep 
up the good work and spread the word. Don't forget, 
sign up a junior and help our sport grow. 
 
Committee Decisions and Items of Interest: 

• Mitchell Range Development application submitted 
• Toilets completed. 
• AIF Range rimfire silhouette bins to be raised 
• AIF Range kitchen refurbishment nearing 

completion 
 

2010-2011 Committee 
 

President: Don Riddell, Snr VP: Gilbert Steenhuis,  
Jnr VP: Denis Bergman, Treasurer: Michael Cook 
Secretary: Shane Bowden, Committee:  John Breen,  
Graeme Fish, Phil Guest, Craig Parker, Brian Schmidt. 
 

FFoorr  YYoouurr  IInnffoorrmmaattiioonn:: 
 

Christmas BBQ    
 

The Christmas BBQ and trophy presentations were held 
at the AIF Smallbore Range on Sunday 19 December 
and an excellent lunch was provided and enjoyed by all. 
 

 
Congratulations to Ron Tunks for earning the Clubman 
Award for 2010, presented by VP Gilbert Steenhuis. 
Pictures and a video can be seen on the website. 
 

Trophy Winners 
 

Silhouette 
Rimfire  Air Rifle 

AAA 1 N Gibson  Master 1 N Gibson 
 2 J O'Brien   2 J O'Brien 
 3 S Bowden      
AA  1 J Schramm  AAA 1 S Bowden 
 2 L O'Brien   2 A Hay 
 3 A Hay   3 L O'Brien 
A  1 R McMaster  AA 1 J Schramm 
 2 B Schmidt   2 S Mills 
 3 M Smith   3 A Judd 
B 1 L Stewart  A 1 B Schmidt 
     2 M Sorrensen 
    B 1 T Vince 
       

Rimfire 3P-FR Top Six Aggregate 
AAA 1 J O'Brien     
A 1 T Banks  C 1 R Mc Master 
 2 L Story   2 M Stevens 
 3 P Stevenson   3 B Joseph 
B 1 J Schramm     
 2 C Jarvis     
 3 E O'Leary     
       

Rimfire FR Top Six Scores 
AA 1 J O'Brien     
A 1 T Banks  C 1 N McKinnon 
 2 T Jarvis   2 B Joseph 
 3 G Steenhuis   3 C Howard 
B 1 G Dunbabin     
 2 R McMaster     
 3 D McKinnon     
       

Centrefire - Shot at Blue Hills 
A 1 S Bowden  C 1 J Schramm 
 2 D Riddell   2 L Riddell 
 3 G Steenhuis   3 L Story 
B 1 T Banks     
 2 D Bergman     

 
Benchrest 

 
1. R Smedley     2. P Durkin     3. D Bantick 

 
 

PTO for handgun trophy awardees 
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Handgun Trophy Winners 
 

Action Match - Centrefire 
GM 1 R Tunks  B 1 P Durkin 
M 1 M Risdon   2 J Wozniak 
 2 M Cook     
A  1 B Durkin  C 1 W Carroll 
 2 P Guest   2 R Hardwick 
 3 C Parker     
       

Action Match - Rimfire 
GM 1 R Tunks  B 1 B Joseph 
M 1 P Stockwin   2 B Schmidt 
 2 M Cook   3 I Wright 
A 1 C Parker  C 1 E Ogoy 
 2 A Raymond   2 T Read 
 3 J Wozniak   3 W Smedley 
       

Classic Match - Centrefire 
A 1 F Mitchell  C 1 J Wozniak 
 2 M Fitzallen   2 W Carroll 
 3 R Tunks   3 M Reed 
B 1 B Durkin     
 2 E Schall     
 3 G Lokmer     
       

Classic Match - Rimfire 
M 1 S Cesile  B  1 P Althaus 
  S Bowden   2 P Kern 
  M Cook   3 S Grubb 
A 1 B Jarvis  C 1 R Hardwick 
 2 A Kunz   2 B Schmidt 
 3 A Raymond   3 B Joseph 
       

IPSC 
M 1 C Parker  C 1 S Bowden 
A 1 P Guest   2 M Fitzallen 
     3 E Schall 

 
 

Your Business is our Business! 
 
Members' Business - If you are a club member and 
either own a business or are employed by a business 
you can register that business on the club website with 
a link to your existing business website or, for a small 
donation, a page can be built for your business. 
 
Friends of T03 - Club members can also nominate 
other businesses that have demonstrated friendship to 
the club by provided services, discounts or goods to the 
club. 
 
Forms are available online, from the secretary or from 
the AIF Range clubrooms. 

 
 

Mitchell Range Development 
 

 
A Development Application Form for the Mitchell 
Complex was submitted to Council in the first week of 
March and hopefully the planners will see merit in our 
proposals. Covered firing lines (1, 4 and 7), storage 
facilities (2 and 9) and adequate shelter are key aspects 
of the submission. The shelter (9) is basically a 
standard carport between two shipping containers. The 
existing shelter would be dismantled. 
 
Plans are also well under way for permanent benches 
on Range A's firing line. 

 
Loo-care 

 
The toilet facilities at the AIF range have been 
completed. Thanks to all concerned for their efforts over 
the last few years – it has been a massive project. 
Please remember that it is a septic system and only 
"appropriate" material should be deposited. Please 
remind visitors and guests of the systems requirements.

 
Reminders in Brief 

 
•  Mitchell Range will only be available for practice on 

the 1st and 3rd Saturdays from 10 am. Other Saturdays 
are reserved for the assigned disciplines only. 

•  2010 white shooting cards should have been 
submitted to firearms Services. 

•  Save money and buy a shooting card. 
•  Don't over tighten the bench rests 

 

 
Your Bull Barrel 

 

If you have any articles that you wish to have published 
or if you would like Bull Barrel emailed to you please 
contact Phil Guest or Shane Bowden or email 
sec@ssaat03.com  


